
“It is such an encouragement to see how God works in every detail of our trip. Whether it’s which kids come to which club, 

or which teen is placed where. It was truly incredible to see how each person was impacted by our time there. Seeing the 

looks on some of the kids faces as they listen so intently to the Gospel is something I will never forget.” -Aria  

 

“Before I went to Boston my spiritual health was in a really bad place. Months before, I was questioning whether I even 

believed in God anymore—I couldn’t sit through a church service or have a normal conversation about spirituality without 

bitterness. I was in a better place before Boston, but it was still very new. I still had serious doubts and was extremely 

shallow with God. Because of this, I was so so so nervous to go to Boston and preach what I had just recently been 

denying/doubting. When I got there, I was doing better but nothing really happened until Thursday when I preached on 

Isaac and Abraham at the kids club. This was a monumental moment for me because I could feel the spirit speaking 

through me—the Spirit I wasn't even sure I had only weeks prior. I felt so passionate in that moment about God, and I 

wasn't sure I'd ever feel that again. I finally felt like a real believer again!! I’m so thankful that I got that lesson because I 

don’t think I would’ve had the same outcome any 

other way. And to think, I was so scared when I 

found out I was going to be teaching that lesson, 

not knowing how much of an impact it would 

have on ME, let alone all the kids I got to share it 

with. God was so good to me on that trip, and I'm 

so glad I went on it.”  -Naomi 

 

Thank you for your prayers and support. Keep 

praying!

Dear Praying Partners, 

 

SUMMER MINISTRY IS PRIMARILY FOCUSED on children's ministry with the local church. June started out 

with our own precious family in NH with our children and theirs for our annual consecration week. Diane and I are 

blessed. Seven 5-Day-Clubs were also conducted with seven churches. OAC missionaries Scott and Christine Domont, 

Brian Harmon, Erin Chervenak, Zane Dempsie, Ed Neimann, Jimmie and Becca Coates, and Chris and Bonnie McKinley 

brought some of their own children as well as other leaders and many teenagers to reach these neighborhoods and the city 

of Boston with the Gospel. What follows are some of their testimonies: 

 

“The last evening of the outreach at the Merrimack Courts in Lawrence, we talked to a lot of people, one of these was 

Karilin. Karilin has five children, two of which went to the 5-Day-Club. She asked my daughter Charlene if she could 

pick up those two girls to go to church every other Sunday. The girls can't go every Sunday because one Sunday they stay 

with their mom and the other they stay with their dad. When my daughter agreed, Karilin gave Charlene her phone 

number. So every other Sunday, Charlene texts Karilin to ask if the girls are going and to tell her at what time she'll be at 

the apartment to pick them up. Since Karilin works, the grandmother will get them ready for church and Charlene picks 

them up ten minutes before the service starts. These two girls, Ashley (7) and Alaisha (3) wait anxiously for Sunday to 

come, Ashley has told Charlene that the Sundays she goes to church are the best days ever. They love going to church and 

when the service ends they greet everyone enthusiastically before Charlene takes them home to their grandmother.”  -

Pastor Pablo 

 

“It has been one of the best weeks of my life. It challenges your faith and your trust that God will tell you what to do. It 

helps you grow closer to God and your fellow believers. I got the opportunity to pray with Emi and she’s now a believer.”  

-Torri 

 

“The opportunity to share the redemptive story of truth with the kids and adults was very fueling and encouraging for 

me.” Silas 

 

“I have had the privilege to be on 4 OAC trips, one with each of my four children now. On every trip, I have seen them 

grow in their love for the Lord and their love for the lost. It is a joy to get to see them learn to speak truth and light into 

the darkness. And an even greater joy when they get to encounter adults and children who are open to the Gospel. What a 

great privilege to get to witness God at work!”  - Wendy 

 

“When I taught the lesson it was so encouraging to see the way the kids paid attention and were so interested in what was 

being taught. And it was cool to see when the kids understood something and I could see a light bulb click in their heads. 

I also loved all the fellowship and encouragement from the whole team.” -Kyleigh 

 

“It was interesting for me to see how everybody I came into contact with was searching for something in their lives and 

so I feel further equipped and willing to go out into my own community at home to share the truth with others.”  - Ella 

 

Eric & Diane BriscoeEric & Diane Briscoe
Open Air  Campaigners  -  Boston

S E P T E M B E R  2 0 2 4

OAC/USA is trusting the Lord to use this ministry to impact 25 cities in America with the Gospel through open-air 

evangelism and other ministry by means of strategic establishment of branch ministries by the year 2025.

Phone:   (781)  413-4241      Ÿ       Email :  e r i c . b r i s c o e @ o a c i . o r g

Matthew 19:14

Continued on back

P R A Y E R   R E Q U E S T S  
 

      

Daily: Godly discernment for our entire family, especially for Peyton as she starts college and Kaitlyn and Kyleigh as they start  

           high school. 

Sunday: That our worship would cause us to "see God high and lifted up." 

Monday: Weekly ministry at Boston University and Northeastern University. 

Tuesday: Ministry at Bridgewater State University, which has been resisted greatly by our adversary. 

Wednesday: Ministry at UMass Amherst and Roxbury Crossing T station. Three Boston high schools and Roxbury Community  

                    College use this transit station, and this is where I met Abdul. 

Thursday: Potential start-up ministry at Keene State University in NH with Pastor Tom Brown. 

Friday: Ministry with God's Bible College in Cincinnati Sept 30 - Oct 4 with OAC evangelists Brian Harmon and Mike Wilson. 

Saturday: Potential trip to Copenhagen in November to visit Levi, Christine and family.

 " Let the little children come to Me, and do not forbid them; for of 
such is the kingdom of heaven.“

O n  t h e  w e b  a t :  o a c u s a . o r g

In God’s Grace, 

Eric & Diane Briscoe

Eric & Diane
F a m i l y  C o n s e c r a t i o n  w e e k  i n  N e w  H a m p s h i r e



Childrens program at Hopewell playground with Winthrop St. 

Baptist Church in Taunton. OAC team from Michigan assisting.

Children's program with Torre Fuerte Iglesia in Lawrence 

with Marsh Corner Community Church assisting. Pastor 

Pablo and his wife teaching a Bible verse.
Kids club with Iglesia Bautista El Calvario in 

Chelsea with mission teams from PA and NH.

Gifts are tax deductible when made out to OAC and sent to:   PO Box D   •    Nazareth • PA • 18064       (Online giving also available at oacgive.org)

Paul Bunker Homes in Taunton where we had a second club with 

Winthrop St. Baptist. The children in these neighborhoods love learning 

about Jesus.
Game time with kids in Dedham and Calvary Baptist 

Church with a mission team from Michigan.

Many gospel conversat ions in the 

Boston Commons with the 

Michigan teens and leaders. Children's program with Charles River Church and Michigan team in Roslindale.

Four gospel conversat ions taking 

place in downtown Boston.  

People are open to the Gospel. OAC team from Michigan with Field Director Brian Harmon

Kids club 

with 

Calvary 

Chapel In 

The City 

with a 

mission 

team 

from NY 

at 

Mission 

Hill in 

Boston.

Pastor Mike Fehan from Lighthouse Fellowship in 

Quincy witnessing at The Quincy T station.

Abdul is from 

Somalia and I 

have had 3 

long 

conversations 

with him here 

at Roxbury 

Crossing. 

Boston's 

largest 

Mosque is 

located 

across the 

street. Pray 

for his 

salvation.


